FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Please can you supply me with the following information?

Registration number:
Make:
Model:

of all vehicles registered as a Taxi, Hackney Carriage or for Private Hire between 5th June 2021 and 15th November 2021.

The Council considers that the provisions of the exemption to disclosure (a lawful reason under the Act with withhold disclosure of requested information) contained at Section 40 (2) and the first condition of (3)-Personal Information; apply 

This has effect where disclosure of personal information (personal data) to the wider world (which is how any disclosure under the Act must be viewed) would breach Data Protection principles-notably the First principle- that of fair, lawful and transparent processing and the Second principle-specific, legitimate and explicit processing.

The Council considers that the provisions of this exemption apply as the personal data in question is being processed for the purpose of licence registration and not for disclosure to the wider world.

Section 41(1) of The FOIA is also judged to be applicable, relating to Information Provided in Confidence.

To explain further, Section 41 provides that information is exempt if it was:

(a) obtained by the public authority from any other person (including another public authority), and

(b) the disclosure of the information to the public (otherwise than under this Act) by the public authority holding it would constitute a breach of confidence actionable by that or any other person.”

The Individuals who have submitted their details to the Council have done so with the clear understanding that their details will not be disclosed to the wider world (which is how any such disclosure must be judged). 
Section 31 of the Act is also being applied – law enforcement

Section 31 (1) (a) (Law Enforcement) The exemption:

(1)
Information which is not exempt information by virtue of section 30 is exempt information if its disclosure under this Act would, or would be likely to, prejudice-

(a)
the prevention or detection of crime

You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
